Minister of Pensions and National Health

Ottawa, 2nd March, 1942

My dear colleague,-

I discussed with Dr. E H. Coleman,
Under-Secretary of State, the appointment of
additional custodians of enemy property, with a
view to providing for the care of the property
of Japanese removed from the protected area on
the Pacific Coast.

Dr. Coleman has been in communication
with Major Austin Taylor on the telephone and

tells me that he will leave for the Pacific
Coast in two or three days.

Yours sincerely,

(Sgd.) 1Ian Mackenzie

The Honourable Humphrey Mitchell, M. P,,
Minister of Labour,
Ot t awa.




